MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD

ON MONDAY 22nd MARCH 2010
In the Chair:
Councillor C McShane
Members Present:
Councillors M Black, O Black, S Blaney, H A Harding, W Graham, G Hartin, C McCambridge, A P McConaghy MBE, R D McDonnell, R A McIlroy, O McMullan, P McShane, C Newcombe. 

Also Present:
Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive
Mrs M Quinn, Assistant Chief Executive and Head of Corporate Services
Mr P Mawdsley, Head of Environmental Health and Enforcement
Mr D Kelly, Head of Building Control
Mrs E Mulholland, Head of Development
Mrs E Gaston, Arts Officer

Ms L Mooney, Member Services/Clerical Officer
10/07:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor McAllister.
Chairman’s Business
Councillor C McShane stated that she had received a letter from Philip and Gemma McHenry to invite Councillors to the official opening of the newly refurbished Central Wine Bar.  She informed members that this was at 7:00pm on Friday and that all were welcome.

Councillor McCambridge congratulated the McHenry family on an excellent refurbishment.
Councillors M Black and Blaney wished to be associated with these remarks.

Work at Marconi’s cottage
Councillor Newcombe stated that he was concerned about the ongoing work at Marconi’s cottage on the shore line.  He stated that there had been a digger working there and asked if the Heritage Trust or Council had been consulted.
Councillor C McShane stated that NIEA had been contacted and had been down to the site and that all works regarding the excavation of rocks had ceased.  She informed members that in relation to the Right of Way, this would be re-established once works had been completed.

Councillor M Black confirmed that she had walked the path yesterday and that the ROW had been re-established.  She stated that she had been concerned about a mud and Rock Slide at Carrickmore Road, Ballycastle.
After discussion, it was agreed that the Roads Service would be contacted.

Unison Presentation
Councillor C McShane requested that Unison be invited to attend the Council Meeting of 10th May 2010 to make their presentation.
This was agreed.

Official opening of the play parks at Glentaisie and Rathlin
After discussion, it was agreed that 16th and 23rd April would be approved for the official opening of the play parks at Glentaisie and Rathlin and that details would be finalised with the HTS and that this would be brought to council.
Cross and Passion College All Ireland College Hurling Final
Councillor C McShane congratulated Cross and Passion College on reaching the All Ireland College hurling final.
10/07:02
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 22nd FEBRUARY 2010
The minutes of the Council Meeting held on 22nd February 2010 having been circulated, was taken as read.


After discussion, 



Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,

“That the Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 22nd February 2010 be adopted.”

10/07:03
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 22nd FEBRUARY 2010

Funfair at the Lammas Fair

Councillor M Black stated that there had been discussion regarding the possibility of the Cullen family bringing another funfair to the Quay Road, Ballycastle.  She stated that there had been a meeting with the Economic Development Officer and Planners to discuss this possibility.  She informed members that she would like Council to support this project.

Councillor P McShane stated that the meeting was just the first stepping stone and that it was to gauge the views of the planning service.  He informed members that support already existed in the locality and that Councillors seemed to have no apprehension in supporting the proposed new funfair.  He stated that this would be for three months of the year on a temporary site.


Councillor M Black enquired if a letter of support would be appropriate at this stage.


Councillor C McShane stated that Council would support this initiative and stated that this would be particularly for a younger age group in the area.

10/07:04
APPLICATIONS FOR PLANNING PERMISSION
Councillor C McShane welcomed Ms Julie McMath, Planning Officer to the meeting.
E/2008/0292/F  Mr Nutt, C/O R Robinson & Son, Albany Villas, 59 High Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6BG.  Location, 87m East of 137a Moycraig Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed new poultry house for 25,000 free range birds.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to failure to demonstrate satisfactory access arrangements.

Councillor Graham requested that an Office Meeting be held to gain additional information.

This was agreed.

E/2008/0329/DC  Mr Faia, C/O Agent.  Location, 2-4 Bridge Street, Bushmills.  Proposed removal of single storey rear extension (currently in unsafe condition)

Ms McMath stated that there was one letter of objection.

E/2009/0088/F  Mr R Faia, C/O R Robinson & Sons, Albany Villas, 59 High Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6BG.  Location, 2-4 Bridge Street, Bushmills.  Proposed material change of use from dwelling to bed and breakfast accommodation incorporating new restaurant and lounge facility and new riverside terrace.

Ms McMath stated that there were two letters of objection.

E/2009/0135/F  Mr & Mrs R Smyth C/O Diamond Design Studio, 2d The Diamond, Ballycastle.  Location, approx 100m SW of 44 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed new farm dwelling & Integrated garage.

There were no objections from members to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2009/0173/F  Ms A McNeill, 133a Glendun Road, Cushendun.  Location, 133a Glendun Road, Cushendun.  Proposed erection of replacement dwelling and retention of existing dwelling for non habitable purposes.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to detrimental change to this area of outstanding natural beauty and that the proposal did not involve the demolition and replacement of the existing dwelling.

Councillor McMullan requested that this application be deferred for one month to allow for additional information.
This was agreed.

E/2009/0191/F  Mr S Bailey, C/O Bailey Architecture, 9 Glenview Road, Glenshesk, Ballycastle, BT54 6QE.  Location, 50m SW of 9 Glenview Road, Glenshesk, Ballycastle.  Proposed dwelling on the farm

E/2009/0205/F  Mr T Donnelly, 11 North Street, Ballycastle, BT54 6BN.  Location 11 North Street, Ballycastle.  Proposed renovation of existing property to provide shop, 2 no three bedroom apartments.
E/2009/0216/F  Mr J McAlonan, C/O J E McKernan & Son, 25 Market Road, Ballymena, BT43 6EL.  Location, 80m NW of 140 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed dwelling on farm with detached double garage.

E/2009/0226/F  Miss S McAuley & Mr A McConaghy, 200 Ravenhill Avenue, Belfast, BT6 8LL.  Location, 112 metres west of 40 Whitepark Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed demolition of existing buildings and replacement with new single storey farm dwelling and garage.
E/2009/0265/F  Ballyness Caravan Park, C/O GM Design Associates Ltd, 22 – 24 Lodge Road, Coleraine, BT52 1NB.  Location, Ballyness Caravan Park, 40 Castlecatt Road, Ballyness, Bushmills.  Proposed 15 no. static caravan pitches, associated access roadway and landscaping.

E/2009/0269/F  Mr W McKeeman, C/O Brendan McMullan, 93 Iniscairn Road, Desertmartin, BT45 5NJ.  Location, rear of 152 Moycraig Road, Mosside.  Proposed dwelling & garage on a farm.

E/2009/0330/DC  Ravenhill Estates 2, Redburn Square, Holywood, BT18 9HZ.  Location, 92 Main Street, Bushmills.  Proposed demolition of existing joiners workshop and shed.

Ms McMath stated that there had been one letter of objection.

E/2009/0332/F  Mr S McAlonan, C/O J E McKernan & Son, 25 Market Road, Ballymena, BT43 6EL.  Location, 100m SW of 138 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed dwelling on the farm with detached double garage.

E/2009/0349/O  Mr J McQuaige, Toigh Na Buaidhe, Drumavoley, Ballycastle.  Location, 320m East of 10 Loughareema Road, Cushendall.  Proposed replacement dwelling and garage.
E/2009/0365/O  Mr I Lynn, 172 Glenshesk Road, Armoy, Ballymoney, BT53 8RL.  Location, 50m west of 172 Glenshesk Road, Armoy.  Proposed 2 storey dwelling on a farm.
There were no objections from members to the above ten applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2009/0370/F  Mr W Connon, C/O OM & FA Wheeler, 201 Garron Road, Glenariff, Ballymena, BT44 0RA.  Location, 18m north of 5 Kilnadore Brae, Kilnadore Road, Cushendall.  Proposed marine workshop for small boat repair & maintenance (retrospective application).
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to adverse impact on rural amenity due to inappropriate use in the rural location.

Councillor C McShane left the meeting at this point.

Councillor McMullan requested an Office Meeting for this application to allow for additional information.

This was agreed.

E/2009/0385/F  Armoy Motorcycle Club, C/O Hunter Associates. 8 Charlotte Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AY.  Location, approximately 130m & 300m NE of 149 Hillside Road, Armoy.  Proposed new chicane to improve course safety and new paddock area.

E/2009/0399/F  Mrs J A McMullan, Druimnageoine, Kinkeel, Rathlin Island, BT54 6RT.  Location, adjacent to the west boundary of Druimageoine, Kinkeel, Rathlin Island.  Proposed camping site including toilet, shower, laundry and kitchen facilities with car parking and refuse area.

E/2009/0401/F  Mrs K Carleton.  The Brooks, 201 Straid Road, Bushmills, BT57 8XW.  Location, 57a Main Street, Bushmills, Co Antrim.  Proposed change of use from existing ground floor flat to new retail premises.

E/2009/0411/LB  Mrs K Carleton, 201 Straid Road, Bushmills, BT57 8XW.  Location, 57A Main Street, Bushmills.  Proposed change of use from existing ground floor flat to new retail premises.
There were no objections to the above four applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2010/0003/A  Hunters Bar, 106 Cushendall Road, Ballyvoy, Ballycastle, BT54 6RA.  Location, land opposite the junction of Ballynagard Road, Cushendall Road, Ballyvoy, Ballycastle.  Proposed free standing sign.
Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to harm to the visual amenity of the rural area due to obtrusive and over dominant nature.

Councillor McCambridge stated that the owner was disappointed as this sign had been in existence for 17 years.  She stated that it was necessary to advertise an establishment in advance of its location.  She enquired if it was likely that an amended sign would be passed in this location.
Councillor C McShane returned to the meeting at this point.

Ms McMath stated that a smaller sign may be acceptable but that it would have to be closer to the business.
Councillor Blaney stated that the sign had been up for 17 years.  He informed members that the Coast Road was full of signs for B&Bs etc and enquired why this sign had been singled out.
Councillor P McShane stated that the Planning Service seemed to be clamping down on signage.  He stated that this sign had been in situ for 17 years and yet now in a time of economic downturn a planning application had to be made. He informed members that this was very disappointing.

Councillor McDonnell enquired if there was no immunity for lawful use as the sign had been up for so long already.

Ms McMath stated that there had been no evidence that the sign had been there for 17 years.

Councillor McMullan enquired if the planning service would accept evidence in the form of written testimonials that the sign had been there for 17 years.

Ms McMath stated that it was up to the applicant as to what evidence could be provided.

After further discussion, it was agreed that this application would be deferred for one month to allow for additional information.

Deferred Items
E/2008/0044/LB  P Kane, 1 Klondyke Terrace, Bushmills, BT52 8QN.  Location, 1 Klondyke Terrace, Bushmills.  Proposed renovation of existing and 2 storey rear extension with detached garage.
E/2008/0052/F  Mr P Kane, 1 Klondyke Terrace, Bushmills, BT52 8QN.  Location, 1 Klondyke Terrace, Bushmills.  Proposed renovation of existing and 2 storey rear extension with detached garage.

E/2008/0217/F  Mr & Mrs G Wheeler, 180 Garron Road, Glenariff, BT44 0RA.  Location, 180 Garron Road, Glenariff.  Proposed replacement of existing dwelling with 2 storey dwelling with attached garage plus additional dwelling of similar design and associated siteworks (amended scheme) 

There were no objections to the above three applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2008/0260/F  Henderson Group, 9 Hightown Avenue, Newtownabbey, BT36 4RT.  Location, land at 44 Moyle Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed amendment of previous approval E/2005/0535/F  to provide hot food outlet plus sub-division of existing supermarket to provide additional retail unit.

Ms McMath stated that there had been 24 objections to the original application and had since been one further objection.  She informed members that there had been additional information received on the proposed odour abatement system, the air conditioning was to be moved to the rear of the building and that the entrances had been re-located.  She stated that this application was now recommended for approval subject to conditions.
Councillor McCambridge stated that the residents of Moyle Road did not wish the odour abatement system to be outletting so close to their residences.  She stated that the doors now opened onto Moyle Road also.  She stated that there had been serious objections to this application and that she was disappointed that the Planners had seen fit to pass this application.
Councillor Blaney stated that he was also surprised by the decision to pass this application.  He stated that the chip shops and cafes in the town would no longer get any business from the school children as they would go up the hill instead of into the town.

Councillor P McShane stated that Councillors were not in favour of this scheme but that a deferral had been requested and that it was felt that a refusal would be forthcoming due to the amount and nature of the objections.

After further discussion,


Councillor P McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black,

“That Council does not agree with the planners recommendation to approve this application.”
On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour and 3 against the proposal which was carried.

E/2008/0270/F Mr & Mrs I McKay, C/O Bell Architects Ltd, 65 – 67 Main Street, Ballymoney, BT53 6AN.  Location, 226 & 228 Whitepark Road, Lisnagunogue, Bushmills.  Proposed demolition of 2 existing dwellings and provision of new 2 storey dwelling with integrated double garage.

Ms McMath stated that there had previously been 3 objections to this application.  She stated that if there were no further objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

Councillor McConaghy stated that he had been one of the objectors.  He stated that this would have a serious impact upon him.  He stated that he would investigate some other form of help such as legal assistance or a judicial review.

After discussion,


Councillor P McShane proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Newcombe and resolved,

“That Council disagree with the planners recommendation to approve this application.”
E/2008/0322/F  Mr R Fia, C/O R Robinson & Sons, Albany Villas, 59 High Street, Ballymoney.  Location, 2-4 Bridge Street, Bushmills.  Proposed works to existing boundary wall and provision of new roof to convert existing yard area to new ancillary facilities associated with application E/2009/0088/F for proposed B & B and restaurant (amended proposal)
Ms McMath stated that there were two objections to this application.

E/2009/0152/F  Mr & Mrs S McKeirnan, C/O Diamond Design Studio, 2D The Diamond, Ballycastle, BT54 6AW.  Location, 20m East of 38 Drumnaroan Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed single storey farm dwelling.

There were no objections from members to the above two applications, they were recommended for approval.

E/2009/0187/F  Mr K Kelly, 16 Hillside Road, Ballycastle, BT54 6H2.  Location, 16 Hillside Road, Ballycastle.  Proposed residential dwelling to the rear of 16 Hillside Road.

Ms McMath stated that this application was recommended for refusal due to harm to the living conditions of the residents in the existing dwelling by reason of reduced privacy and result in unsatisfactory access to the new dwelling, failure to provide a quality residential environment for the existing and proposed dwellings, unacceptable precedent, detraction from the environmental quality and residential amenity of the surrounding area and failure to demonstrate adequate access and parking arrangements.

Councillor P McShane stated that there were three letters of support for the applicant from residents adjacent to the proposed site who had no concerns re loss of privacy.  He stated that he would accept the responsibility of passing on the information to the Planning Service.  He requested that this application be held for one week to consider this new information.
This was agreed.

E/2009+/0282/O  Mr B McLoughlin, 18 Glasmullen Road, Glenariff, BT44 0QZ.  Location, 122m North of 7 Glassmullen Road, Glenariff.  Proposed retention of existing vernacular dwelling with new two storey extension.

There were no objections to the above application, it was recommended for approval.

After discussion, it was agreed that Office Meetings would be held on Thursday 1st April.

10/07:05
BUILDING CONTROL REPORT


The Building Control Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Bilingual Street Nameplates

The HBC stated that further applications had been received for bilingual street nameplates in the Irish language for the following streets/roads; Chapel Road, Cushendall, Glenaan Road, Cushendall


After discussion, it was agreed that further applications received for bilingual street nameplates in the Irish language for roads outlined would be added to the previous requests still pending.


Application for Transfer of Entertainments Licence


After discussion, it was agreed that the transfer of Entertainments Licence for the Mariners Bar, Glenariff to Ms Katrina Delargy be approved.


Applications for the Registration of a society 

After discussion, it was agreed that the applications for the registration of a society received from Barry McCartin Olympic Campaign and Glens Red Squirrel Group would be approved.
After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That Building Control Report be adopted.”

10/07:06
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH AND ENFORCEMENT REPORT

The Environmental Health and Enforcement Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

Extent of Private Water Supplies

The HEE stated that attached as Appendix 1 was correspondence from DRD regarding the provision of mains water supply.  He informed members that the letter set out current policy regarding financial assistance for the provision of water mains and seeks information regarding private water supplies.  He stated that this information had been provided to the department and if any members were aware of areas where mains were not available to a number of houses, he would be grateful to receive this information.
Councillor McMullan stated that the amount of money allowed for water mains was still not enough. He stated that the Garron Road and Clough Road had residences without water.
Councillor M Black stated that there were many houses with no water mains.

The HEE stated that large areas of Ballyvoy and the Glens had no supply.

Councillor C McShane asked that members contact the HEE if they knew of any specific residences.
Consultation of the draft clean Neighbourhoods and Environmental Bill (NI)
The HEE stated that attached as Appendix 2 was the introduction to the above and the issues raised by this consultation.  He informed members that the proposed bill would consolidate, update and revise a significant raft of Environmental Health Legislation.  He stated that it was proposed that a response will be brought to Council for approval at a later date.
Councillor C McShane stated that there were two places available to attend the consultation event.
After discussion, it was agreed that Councillors Newcombe and McIlroy would attend the consultation of the draft clean Neighbourhoods and Environmental Bill (NI).

Proposed Policy for the issue of Mobile Street Trading Licences

The HEE stated that attached as Appendix 3 was the above draft policy which gives guidance as to the procedure to be followed when issuing a mobile street traders licence.
Councillor McMullan stated that he did not feel that 100m was far enough away from Council Trading Concessions.

Councillor C McShane stated that a common sense approach would be used in the application and that the Policy could be amended at a later stage if it was not working.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the policy for the issue of mobile street trading licences.

Correspondence received regarding 121-123 Main Street, Bushmills
The HEE stated that he had received a letter regarding 121 – 123 Main Street, Bushmills.  He informed members that this was a request for pollution control and asking for the building to be secured as it was deemed dangerous. He stated that the security of this building was a grey area and informed members that he could possibly attain legal opinion on this matter 
After discussion, it was agreed that with reference to 121-123 Main Street, Bushmills Council would seek legal opinion in conjunction with other councils, if possible, regarding the danger of the building.

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Environmental Health and Enforcement Report be adopted.”

10/07:07
DEVELOPMENT SERVICES REPORT

The Development Services Report, having been circulated, was taken as read.

The HDS stated that the Part-time Arts Officer was present to give her report and proposed plan for the incoming year.
The AO stated that she would give a summary of Arts activities for 2009/10 and the Business Plan for 2010/11.

She outlined the summary of activities for 2009/10 including 40 performances, 43 workshops and 12 projects.  She stated that the Art forms included theatre, street theatre, dance, literature, visual art/making, film, drumming and stage and horror make-up.  She stated that there had been 7327 in attendance in total.

The AO gave an overview of the projects and locations across the Moyle district.  She informed members that 35 groups had actively taken part in projects through participation, workshops, discussion and networking.

She listed the funding sources for 2009/10 including Moyle District Council Arts Projects Budget, Moyle District Council Lammas Fair Budget, Peace III, Community Safety Partnership, District Policing Partnership and the Good Relations Office.

The AO referred to the Business Plan for 2010/11.  She stated that the vision was to enhance the quality of life for residents and visitors to Moyle District through access to and participation in, arts events.  She stated that to achieve this she would look at; objectives, external liaison, resource management, expected outcomes and quotes form participants.

The AO referred to the draft Arts Events Programme for 2010 -2011.  She stated that this would include Peace III event, Festival Fever Workshops and performances, Brighter Nights, Lammas Street Entertainers Competition, Lammas Literature Event, Halloween Preparation and Parade, Christmas Literature Event, ongoing stilt-walkers project, Theatre project with the GRO, Public Artworks Ballycastle and Rathlin, Sticky Fingers Children’s Theatre or similar, Performance Workshops and Peace III Resource Allocation to Community Groups.
She outlined the funding from Moyle District Council and Other Sources with a total of £3,000 from Council and £121,450 from other sources.  She referred to the outcomes and benefits of the project including the delivery of quality arts projects across Moyle, the maintenance of numbers attending events, maintaining the profile with media and website, delivering in partnerships and the promotion and development of the Arts.
The AO displayed press cuttings and photos and thanked members for their attention.

Members congratulated the Arts Officer on her work.

Councillor M Black stated that she would like to see something for St Patrick’s Day.  She stated that Portstewart had a fantastic festival.

Councillor C McShane supported these comments but stated that she understood that the Arts Officer had a minimal budget.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,



Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved.




“That the Arts Draft Programme for 2010 – 2011 be approved.”

Councillor C McShane left the meeting at this point.
North East Partnership – Interreg 1VA European Funding Programme

The HDS stated that councillors would be aware from the January report that the North East Partnership would now be established as a joint committee pursuant to provisions of Section 19 of the Local Government (Northern Ireland) Act 1972 (Joint Committee)

She informed members that the Joint Committee would have delegated powers and responsibilities to implement the NEP Multi Annual Plan in the North East of Northern Ireland as more particularly described in the draft Joint Committee Agreement.

The HDS stated that in addition to establishing the Joint Committee the Special EU Programmes Body (SEUPB) required the nomination of a ‘lead partner’, to co-ordinate the workings of the Joint Committee and oversee the administrative and financial management of the projects to be delivered under NEP MAP. She informed members that Ballymena Borough Council has agreed to fulfil the role of lead partner. 

She stated that to ensure good governance SEUPB required all project participants to enter into a Partnership Agreement. She informed members that this agreement clearly set out each partner’s role, duties and responsibilities. 

She informed members that the NEP solicitors had prepared a draft partnership agreement.
The HDS stated that a key feature of both the Joint Committee Agreement and the Partnership Agreements would be the inclusion of a mutual indemnity and undertaking that a defaulting council would meet a specific potential legal liability of the non-defaulting Council so that it was clear in the legal agreements that each Council/project participant would be responsible for their specific obligations. 
After discussion, it was agreed that in relation to the Interreg 1VA European Funding Programme, to approve the North East Partnership Joint Committee Agreement and the Partnership Agreement.

Community Small Grants Scheme Application – St Vincent de Paul

The HDS stated that an application for a Voluntary Contributions grant had been received from St Vincent de Paul.  She stated that the group were planning to organise a summer theatre and dinner outing in June 2010 for senior citizens and were requesting a Community Small Grant to assist them with the cost of this, and this was recommended for approval. 

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the Community Small Grants Scheme Application of £100 for St Vincent de Paul.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,

Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the Development Services report be adopted.”
10/07:08
INTERIM REPORT FOR TECHNICAL SERVICES
The Interim Report for Technical Services, having been circulated, was taken as read.
In the absence of the HTS, the Clerk delivered this report.
Harbour Enhancements at Ballycastle
The Clerk stated that at Councils request a meeting was arranged on Tuesday 9th March 2010 to discuss options for the improvements at Ballycastle Harbour car park to reduce antisocial activities including driving behaviour.

He informed members that three options were discussed at this meeting with Option 1 being chosen as the preferred plan, he stated that a copy of this plan was attached under appendix 1.

Costings for Option 1 were detailed.

Councillor M Black stated that this was a great step forward and congratulated the HTS.

Councillor McDonnell stated that this was a car park and not a garden.  He stated that he did not feel that kerbs, ramps and raised flower beds were necessary.

Councillor M Black stated that this issue had been ongoing for five years now and that the residents wanted this to go ahead.  She informed members that she was 110% behind this plan and that it should now go out to public consultation.

Councillor P McShane agreed with these comments.

After discussion,


Councillor M Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor P McShane,

“That the proposed plan be approved by Council and that this now go out to public consultation.”

On a vote being taken, there were nine votes in favour of and one against the proposal which was carried.

Fencing at Quay Road, Ballycastle
The Clerk stated that tenders had now been received for the fencing at Quay Road Playing Fields.  He informed members that the tender evaluation and plan was attached under appendix 2.
Councillor P McShane requested that this item be deferred to ask the HTS to look into possible fencing options at the play park to create a viewing gallery for the James McShane pitch.

This was agreed.

After discussion,


Councillor O Black proposed,


Seconded by Councillor McIlroy and resolved,


“That the Interim Report for Technical Services be adopted.”
10/07:09
INTERIM REPORT FOR TOURISM AND LEISURE SERVICES

The Interim Report for Tourism and Leisure Services, having been circulated, was taken as read.
In the absence of the HTLS, the Clerk delivered this report.

Moyle Tourism Strategy and Consultation on D.E.T.I. Draft Tourism    

Strategy for Northern Ireland to 2020

The Clerk stated that Members would be aware that the consultation process on the Tourism Strategy for Moyle was well underway.  He informed members that part of the process identified the need for input from elected representatives.  He stated that in order to facilitate this, the consultants had arranged a workshop specifically for members.

The Clerk stated that it was convenient that the D.E.T.I. draft Tourism Strategy for Northern Ireland was out for consultation at the same time.  He informed members that the terms of reference for the Moyle Strategy identified the need to take cognisance of the evolving strategy for N.I. so that our own strategy would reflect and integrate with the N.I. strategy.

He stated that in light of this and given that Council had to respond to the draft N.I. Strategy, it was proposed that our consultants be retained to facilitate the consultation with members, collate and submit the subsequent response from Moyle District Council.

He stated that it was recommended that this piece of work be included as an add on to the day of the proposed workshop which will be Thursday, 15th April and outlined the timetable for members.
The Clerk stated that the additional cost for facilitating, collating and submitting the response to D.E.T.I. would be £800.

After discussion, it was agreed to approve the retention of RPD to facilitate the workshop for members, collate and submit the response to the DETI draft Strategy for Tourism for Northern Ireland to 2010.
After discussion,


Councillor Graham proposed,


Seconded by Councillor M Black and resolved,


“That the Interim Report for Tourism and Leisure Services be adopted.”

10/07:10
CUSHENDALL FIRE STATION


(Requested by Councillor P McShane)


Councillor P McShane requested that Council write to the Health Minister, DFP and MLAs outlining Council’s dissatisfaction with the ongoing delays with regard to the new fire stations in Cushendall and Ballycastle.

Councillors M Black, McMullan and McIlroy agreed with this request.

The Clerk stated that this issue had been raised at the last Council meeting and that a letter had been sent on 10th March to the NIFRS.  He asked if members wished to await a response before issuing further correspondence.

Councillor P McShane stated that he felt that the time was right now as the Fire Station in Cushendall had been temporary since 1989 and was not fit for purpose.


This was agreed.


Councillor McConaghy left the meeting at this point.
10/07:11
CONFERENCES, COURSES

There were no conferences for consideration.
10/07:12 
Notices of Applications under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 

and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985


Councillor Hartin left the meeting at this point.
The Clerk stated applications had been received under the Licensing (NI) Order 1996 and Betting, Gaming, Lotteries and Amusements (NI) Order 1985 for the following:

Notice of Application for an Occasional Licence from Fiona and Cormac McKeegan of McBride’s Bar Cushendun on behalf of Moyle Branch of Marie Curie Cancer Care for an event on 9th April.

There were no objections to the above application.

10/07:13
Sealing of Documents
There were no documents for signing and sealing.

10/07:14
Correspondence
Letter dated 2nd March 2010 from the Department of Enterprise, Trade and Investment regarding planning application for upgrade to telecommunications infrastructure
This letter was noted.

Letter dated 3rd March 2010 from Anne Hardy of the Health and Social Care Board regarding an update on a number of initiatives in the Moyle area

This letter was noted.

Letter dated 16th March 2010 from the Department of the Environment regarding consultation on preparing a new Road Safety Strategy for Northern Ireland 2010-2020.

This letter was noted.
Correspondence from Nilga regarding Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Bill Consultation Policy Discussion.

This letter was noted.

The meeting concluded at 21:30pm

……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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